Dulitha S Abezsekara W A Don (DTP)

From: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (DTP)

Sent: Tuesday, 8 October 2024 2:32 PM

To: Peter Robertson

Cc: Saurabh Mathur (DTP)

Subject: Wattle Hill Creek - Bridge Design - Fill Info

Attachments: 847-pd-a-md-09-Default-000.pdf; 847-pd-a-md-09-PLAN 1.pdf

Good afternoon Peter,

| hope you're doing well and enjoying the beautiful spring weather during your bike rides.

To revisit our last meeting about the Wattle Hill Creek Bridge Replacement Project, I've submitted our draft civil
design plans for GHCMA's review ahead of the final approval. You had requested information on the amount of fill
being placed on the western side of the bridge.

The DTP design team is now close to finalising the design, and they have provided the details. Attached is a plan that
highlights the additional fill required for the existing embankment. The estimated fill volume is approximately 25 m3.
It's assumed that the flood zone affects the upstream area and the left-hand side batter only.

Please note that most of the proposed roadworks will be sitting above the existing roadway and therefore matching
into the top of existing embankments.

Moving forward, please let me know if you require any further information from our side to endorse the draft
plans. Alternatively, if you’re satisfied with the current details, we are happy to proceed and submit the final
plans for official review and approval once they’re ready.

Best regards,

Dulitha Abeysekara

Project Lead

Regional Capital Delivery
Department of Transport & Planning

29 Jamieson Street WARRNAMBOOL 3280
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ORIA Department

State of Transport

Government and Planning
| acknowledge the Traditional Aboriginal Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay my respect to Elders past and present ana
to the ongoing living culture of Aboriginal people.
From: Peter Robertson
Sent: Thursday, June 27, 2024 8:16 AM
To: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (DTP)
Subject: RE: [SEC=OFFICIAL] Wattle Hill Creek - Bridge Design
Between 2 and 3 on Monday should be okay Dulitha; catch you then.
Thanks
Peter Robertson

Waterway Planning Manager | Waterways
| 79 French St, Hamilton 3300 | PO Box 502, Hamilton 3300 | www.ghcma.vic.gov.au
I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to their Elders past, present and future.
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This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential to the sender and the intended recipient, may be privileged or subject to copyright of the sender or a
third party. If you are not the intended recipient please notify the sender via return email or by calling 03 5571 2526.
Please consider the environment before printing this email.

OFFICIAL
From: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (DTP) I

Sent: Thursday, June 27, 2024 8:06 AM
To: Peter Robertson
Subject: RE: [SEC=OFFICIAL] Wattle Hill Creek - Bridge Design

This email was received from a mailbox outside GHCMA.
Please exercise caution when opening web addresses and attachments, and replying with confidential or sensitive information.

Good morning Peter,

How's your availability next Monday for a Teams meeting? I'm available anytime between 12 PM-1 PM and 2 PM-4
PM. Please let me know your availability so | can send you a meeting link.

Thanks Peter.

Dulitha Abeysekara

Project Lead

Regional Capital Delivery
Department of Transport & Planning

29 Jamieson Street WARRNAMBOOL 3280

ORl A Department
Sterte of Tronsport
Government ond Planning

| acknowledge the Traditional Aboriginal Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay my respect to Elders past and present ana
to the ongoing living culture of Aboriginal people.

OFFICIAL
From: Peter Robertson [

Sent: Thursday, June 27, 2024 7:47 AM

To: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (DTP)

Subject: RE: [SEC=0OFFICIAL] Wattle Hill Creek - Bridge Design
Morning Dulitha,

Can | call /visit later this morning to have a discussion on all of this?
Thanks

Peter Robertson

Waterway Planning Manager | Waterways
| 79 French St, Hamilton 3300 | PO Box 502, Hamilton 3300 | www.ghcma.vic.gov.au
I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to their Elders past, present and future.
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This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential to the sender and the intended recipient, may be privileged or subject to copyright of the sender or a
third party. If you are not the intended recipient please notify the sender via return email or by calling 03 5571 2526.
Please consider the environment before printing this email.

OFFICIAL
From: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (DTP) I

Sent: Wednesday, June 26, 2024 10:35 AM
To: Peter Robertson [
I .

This email was received from a mailbox outside GHCMA.
Please exercise caution when opening web addresses and attachments, and replying with confidential or sensitive information.

Good morning Peter,
Thanks for your email below.
DTP is currently making minor amendments to the previously issued design for GHCMA due to funding constraints.

e New Bridge Height: The new bridge design height will be the same as the current bridge over Wattle Hill
Creek on Henty Hwy. The current lowest point of the bridge deck is on the south side, and according to the
new grade levels, the new lowest point of the proposed bridge will be on the north side at the current
lowest point level.

e Kerb: The kerb on the structure was removed due to the 4% crossfall grade on the bridge deck.

DTP is seeking GHCMA's endorsement to proceed with the final design, including these minor amendments.

Please let me know if you have any further queries regarding the design. I'm happy to arrange a meeting with the
DTP design team and CMA if required.

Please let me know.

Kind Regards,

Dulitha Abeysekara

Project Lead

Regional Capital Delivery
Department of Transport & Planning

29 Jamieson Street WARRNAMBOOL 3280
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Government ond Planning

| acknowledge the Traditional Aboriginal Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay my respect to Elders past and present ana
to the ongoing living culture of Aboriginal people.
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OFFICIAL
From: Peter Robertson I

Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2024 1:21 PM

To: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (DTP) I

Subject: RE: [SEC=OFFICIAL] RE: Flood advice - Wattle Hill Creek

Dulitha,

Attached as requested. Keep in mind that the study is quite old and does not consider the current guidelines
for seal level rise and associated climate change factors.

If it doesn’t open, you can find it here too - https://www.ghcma.vic.gov.au/wp-

We are in discussions with Glenelg Shire to have this study updated to meet the current requirements.
Thanks
Peter Robertson

Waterway Planning Manager | Waterways
| 79 French St, Hamilton 3300 | PO Box 502, Hamilton 3300 | www.ghcma.vic.gov.au
I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to their Elders past, present and future.

Glenelg Hopkins
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This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential to the sender and the intended recipient, may be privileged or subject to copyright of the sender or a
third party. If you are not the intended recipient please notify the sender via return email or by calling 03 5571 2526.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

OFFICIAL
From: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (DTP) I

Sent: Thursday, June 20, 2024 10:57 AM

To: Peter Robertson I
Subject: [SEC=OFFICIAL] RE: Flood advice - Wattle Hill Creek

This email was received from a mailbox outside GHCMA.
Please exercise caution when opening web addresses and attachments, and replying with confidential or sensitive information.
Good morning peter,
| hope you are doing well.
No we do not need the Portland flood model. We are only seeking latest flood study at Wattle Hill Creek bridge on
Henty.

Kind Regards,

Dulitha Abeysekara

Project Lead

Regional Capital Delivery
Department of Transport & Planning

29 Jamieson Street WARRNAMBOOL 3280
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| acknowledge the Traditional Aboriginal Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay my respect to Elders past and present ana
to the ongoing living culture of Aboriginal people.
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OFFICIAL

From: Peter Robertson
Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 4:49 PM

To: Dulitha S Abeysekara W A Don (D) I

Subject: Flood advice - Wattle Hill Creek

Hello Dr Don,

Just checking what exactly you are after in your request; you are requesting a copy of the latest flood study? Or
are you seeking the Portland Flood Model; if so this is a data request and it will cost you a lot more -
https://www.ghcma.vic.gov.au/floodplain-management/flood-advice/

Hope you are well and the house coming up to.

Thanks

Peter Robertson

Waterway Planning Manager | Waterways
| 79 French St, Hamilton 3300 | PO Box 502, Hamilton 3300 | www.ghcma.vic.gov.au
I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to their Elders past, present and future.
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This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential to the sender and the intended recipient, may be privileged or subject to copyright of the sender or a
third party. If you are not the intended recipient please notify the sender via return email or by calling 03 5571 2526.
Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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